

June 7, 2016

Phillip Morgan Catholic Career Roundtable Job Club 7000 West 99th Street Overland Park, KS 66212

Dear Phillip and Co-Laborers in the Vineyard,

Thank you for your recent report on the progress of the Catholic Career Roundtable Job Club. I am happy to hear about your success, and the eight members who have found employment through your prayers, coaching and support. Christianity is a team sport and can only be lived out in community. Efforts such as yours make visible the Body of Christ who encounters us and wants to support us in our times of need.

Be assured of my continued prayers for Rick Alvarez and his family and many friends who mourn his death. What a great testament to his leadership that the endeavors of finding work for people continues even after he has been called away from the field.

As you know I have a special affinity for my namesake, St. Joseph who is the patron of workers. So in my prayers I will petition that St. Joseph intercede for the continued success of CCR. I encourage you all to invoke the prayers of this great saint as well. I remain,

Sincerely Yours in Jesus, the Lord of Life,

Archbishop Joseph F. Naumann